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April 2019 Snow News & Minutes

Presidents Corner 
 

Well the season is coming to and end as I am 
writing this newsletter but for our club the work is 
not over.  All those trail signs that were put out 
this past fall all have to come back in this spring.   

Important Notice 
 
The meeting date for our April meeting has been 
changed from April 7th to April 14th.  The 
meeting will be held at 9:00 am, and it will be a 
work weekend.  It will be held at our storage 
building by Lee Lake Tavern. 
 
 Our last club event for the season is our Landowner 
Appreciation Dinner.  This event is very important for 
our club and the community.  We give back to the 
community by raising money for the Brazeau Rescue 
Squad.  The reason we started this program is because 
of the support we get from them.  They have purchase 
special equipment to rescue an injured snowmobiler 
on our trail system.  I can tell you personally that it 
really works well.  A couple of years ago I took part in a 
mock training program where I was an injured 
snowmobiler.  They rescued me and took me to the 
ambulance using that equipment  
 
We will be having a number of bucket Raffles from 
donations from over 40 businesses valued at $130.00 
to $140.00, and a Fifty -Fifty Raffle featuring Roy's 
reach.  All money raised will go to the Rescue Squad.  
Please come out and support your club and the Rescue 
Squad.  Make your reservations today. 
 
Roy Lawrenz 
President 

Annual Landowner 
Appreciation Dinner 

 
The Landowner Appreciation Dinner will be held 
again this year at the Holiday Inn on Kelly Lake, 
on Friday April 5th.  Dinner will feature Romy’s 
great Chicken, Tips, and Fish Family Style for only 
$20.00 per person.  Will be served at 7:00 pm, 
enjoy cocktails before.  
  
We use this event to thank our landowners for 
allowing us to cross their land by inviting 2 
people from each family as our guest. 
We also use this event to raise money for the 
Brazeau Rescue Squad.  Over the years have 
raised over $14,460 for the rescue squad at this 
event. 
 

Please register for this event by calling me 
at 920-897-2499 or dropping me an e-mail 
at roylawrenz@msn.com so we know how 

many people to plan for. 
 
 

A Special Thank You 
 

I would like to say a special thank you to our Groomer 
Owner Tom Kuchta for providing excellent equipment 
for our groomer drivers to drive.  Also, a very special 
thank you to our two groomer drivers Bert Weideimer 
and Brad Vanhoff, for doing such a good job grooming 
our trails this year.  It takes 24 hours to groom are trail 
and they have been doing it many times in a week.  
 

http://www.bbjoyriders.com/


Meeting Events Schedule 

 
April 5, 2019 Special Event 
Landowner Appreciation Dinner 
Holiday Inn, Kelly Lake, WI 

 
April 13, 2019 
Club Meeting - Work Weekend 
Location: 
Club Storage Building, Lee Lake, WI. –  
Time 9:00 am 
 

  
March 2, 2019 Member Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order by club president Roy 
Lawrenz at Article 15 at 9:00 a.m.  Fifteen members 
were present.  A special thanks to Steven Wendt, 
owner of Article 15, for the beverages provided at the 
meeting. 
 
First Order of Business: 
Secretary Report 
A motion to approve the report was made by Hubert 
Wiedemeier and second by Tom Yingling.  Motion 
approved. 
 
Treasurer Report 
Income and expenses were discussed.  A motion to 
approve the report was made by Adam Krause and 
second by Linda Holtger. 
 
Old Business – None 
 
New Business 
Adam Krause reviewed options and pricing for the new 
club clothing - samples were available.  A motion was 
put forth to offer each club officer and the two 
groomers a one-time club clothing item up to $50.00. 
A motion to approve was made by Adam Krause and 
second by Joe Reba. Another motion was made to 
offer Adam a clothing item. This was approved. 
 
The landowner appreciation dinner is set for April 5 at 
Holiday Inn, Kelly Lake.  Guests are welcome to attend. 
The cost is $20.00 per person.   Club clothing samples 
will be available and clothing orders can be placed at 
the dinner. 
 
Tom Stadler reported that the app he uses to maintain 
a current record land owner is up and asked about 

purchasing the new app at a cost of approximately 
$20.00 – $30.00.  A motion to approve was made by 
Joe Reba and second by Bob Paasch. 
 
The AWSC convention will take place March 22-24, 
2019 
 
 Trail Reports: 
All trails are open and in excellent shape 
 
Adjournment: A motion was made by Adam Krause 
and second by Tom Yingling. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
                  

from_____________________ Jerry 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


